UNIVERSITY OF ESSEX

STUDENT EXPERIENCE COMMITTEE
Wednesday 24 February 2016
2pm – 4pm
MINUTES

(Unreserved)

	Chair
	Mr Stephen McAuliffe


	Present
	Mr Downes, Ms Jones, Professor Main, Ms Manning, Mr Murphy, Professor Norval, Professor Pevalin, Mr Stanbury, Ms Walsh

	
	

	Apologies
	Ms Andrews, Mr Chira, Ms Potter, Ms Rich, Mr Stephens, Mr Williams

	
	

	Secretary
	Mr Alderman

	
	

	In attendance
	Mr Davies, Ms Provan, Mr Reilly, Ms Rogers, Mr Stevenson, Mr Watts, Ms Varinou

	
	
	

	STARRING OF AGENDA ITEMS
	

	
	
	

	Noted
	No additional items were starred for the agenda.
	01/16

	
	
	

	MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 04 NOVEMBER 2015 (SEC/16/01)

	
	
	

	Approved
	The minutes of the last meeting were approved.
	02/16

	
	
	

	MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES 
	

	
	
	

	Agreed
	With the appointment of a new Director of Student Life, it was agreed to incorporate actions arising from the 2015 Student Surveys into the new annual Student Experience Action Plan, to be received by this committee at the May 2016 meeting.
	03/16

	
	
	

	Resolved
	An update on the Pocket Essex mobile app to be received by at the May meeting
	04/16

	
	
	

	EMPLOYABILITY AND CAREERS ANNUAL REPORT (SEC/16/02)
	

	
	
	

	Received
	A report from Mr Stanbury, Director of Employability, summarising the activity of the Employability and Careers Centre in 2014/15 academic year. The report highlighted the impact of the reorganised structure focused on the faculties, and the development of research-led employability.
	05/16

	
	
	

	Discussed
	Committee members noted the continued growth of service provision, and that wider participation was impacting upon the preparedness of students for opportunities such as study abroad. It was considered that tracking of students and further data sharing with the Students’ Union would prove beneficial to analyse policy impact. Access for Southend campus student to events and activities is hampered by audio-visual facilities, however support has been enhanced through an additional 0.6FTE staffing and the establishment of a student enterprise society. 
	06/16

	
	
	

	Resolved
	Whilst extensive data was presented in the report, the committee considered that a series of figures and targets should be established for the annual reports in order to evaluate the effectiveness of interventions. Whilst resource is limited for multi-variant analysis, reflection could be made upon top-level points and specific issues that are well known (e.g. female salary outcomes)
	07/16

	
	
	

	Agreed
	The committee also asked that the service work with the Students’ Union to evaluate the student perspective on services offered.
	08/16

	
	
	

	STUDENT SUPPORT ANNUAL REPORT (SEC/16/03)
	

	
	
	

	Received
	A report from Ms Jones, Director of Student Support and Mr Davies, Intern, summarising the work of the Student Support service in the past year. The report has been revised to focus on key statistics and information from the new Customer Relationship Management (CRM) system.
	09/16

	
	
	

	Discussed
	The committee noted the simplicity and clarity of the new format and infographic, practice which could be shared with other services.
	10/16

	
	
	

	Agreed
	The committee requested additional breakdown of certain key measures, including undergraduate/postgraduate student enquiries, definitions of age in each category (if Under 21 includes PGT and Mature UG), to be reported in the next meeting
	11/16

	
	
	

	Agreed
	To provide usage data from the Students’ Union Advice Centre, and to triangulate with Student Support data to present to the committee.
	12/16

	
	
	

	STUDENTS’ UNION SABBATICAL TEAM PROJECTS (SEC/16/04)

	
	
	

	Received
	A report presented by Mr Downes, SU VP Education, on the work of the Students’ Union Sabbatical Officer team in recent months.
	13/16

	
	
	

	Agreed
	Student feedback has highlighted concerns with safe routes and street lighting for students living off-campus, both at night and after 5pm lectures in the winter months. It was agreed that the VP Welfare and Director of Student Life would meet to discuss the issue.
	14/16

	
	
	

	Resolved
	As part of the work on sports engagement and the impact upon student retention, Ms Rogers suggested that an alumni networking event could be arranged focussing on careers in sport.
	15/16

	
	
	

	Noted
	The Students’ Union will be participating in events and encouraging voter registration as part of the forthcoming EU Referendum.
	16/16

	
	
	

	STUDENT SURVEYS PROGRESS REPORT (SEC/16/05)

	
	
	

	Reported
	A report from Mr Alderman summarising activity for the 2016 National Student Survey and internal Student Satisfaction Survey, as well as progress at the time of meeting, noting the surveys close on the 30th April 2016.
	17/16

	
	
	

	Agreed
	There is significant interest across the University in the data gained from student surveys, as well as the quality of the data (sample size, data duplication). In the absence of a formal mechanism/resource for the coordination of survey activity, it was agreed to convene a task and finish group to consider the sharing and scheduling of surveys and associated data.
	18/16

	
	
	

	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

	
	
	

	Agreed
	Ms Manning reported on a number of focus groups that have been undertaken with Southend Campus students. Access to social opportunities was highlighted, and that access to teleconferencing/listen again for co-curricular activities (e.g. talks and seminars) taking place at the Colchester Campus as standard would be a significant benefit; current infrastructure inhibits this in many cases. The committee agreed to consider Information, Culture and Technology improvements required at the May meeting.
	19/16
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